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	Friends and Visitors



	Ann Frye, Co-Chair ABE60(1),           Ann Frye Ltd, UK, Meeting Chair
Tom Rickert, Co-Chair ABE60(1), Access Exchange International, USA
Lalita Sen, Co-Chair ABE60,Texas Southern University, USA

Russell Thatcher, Co-Chair ABE60, TranSystems Corp, USA

Ling Suen, ICSA inc, Canada

Uwe Rutenberg, Rutenberg Design Inc, Canada

Jim Marston, Atlanta VA, , USA

Daniel Blais, Transport Canada

John Schoon, University of Southampton, UK

Joey Goldman, Nelson Nygaard, USA

Betsy Buxer, MV Transportation, USA

Campbell McKee, C N Unwin Ltd, UK

Claude Marrin-Lamellet, IFSTTAR, France

Harry P Wolfe, Consultant, USA

David Lewis, NDR Inc., USA
Maryvonne Dejeammes, CERTU, France

Mohammed Yousuf, FHWA, USA
Tetsuo Akiyama, Hokusei University, Japan


	Mabel Chau, Hong Kong Society for Rehabilitation, Hong Kong

Rex Luk, Hong Kong Society for Rehabilitation, Hong Kong

Abha Negi, Svayam, India

Nina Frid, Canadian Transportation Agency
Anabela Simoes. ISEC, Portugal

Larry Harman, Bridgewater State University, USA

Clive D Souza, University at Buffalo, USA

Karen Wolf-Branigin,  Easter Seals Project ACTION, USA

John Eberhard, Consultant Seniors Transportation, USA

Susan Clark, FTA Civil Rights, USA




1. Minutes of the last meeting (held January 12th 2010)
The minutes of the meeting held on January 12th 2010 were approved.  There were no matters arising which were not covered by the Agenda.

2. Feedback Report from 12th Transed 2010, Hong Kong.

Mabel Chau presented the Final Report on the 2010 Transed.

(USBs with the report in full were circulated to those present at the meeting, and can be located on the Transed 2010 website) 

Key points included:

· There were 911 registered delegates, and a total of around 2,000 participants including the exhibition.

· 35 different countries were represented, some of whom were new to Transeds.

· Over 330 abstracts were submitted, of which 220 were accepted, and 178 presented.

· With around 20 reviewers, it was a big job to conduct 1,000 reviews (3 per paper).

· Some new topics were introduced, including accessibility of cruise terminals, and Accessible Tourism, which had over 50 paper submissions. 

Other significant innovations included:
· The Disability Forum, sponsored by Easter Seals

· Public education: an experimental exhibition area for the public

· Attempts to mobilise the local hotel industry, e.g. with the provision of induction loops

· Photography competition, which was exhibited, also with audio descriptions

· The official Hong Kong guidebook for visitors with disabilities was updated for the conference
The meeting expressed compliments to Mabel and her team, for an excellent conference, logistically and organisationally.  It was also noted that it had been a fun event.
3. Report on Preparations for 13th Transed 2012, New Delhi

Covered at the following meeting ABE60 (5).
4. Update on options for hosting 14th Transed

Ann Frye reported that Manfred Rentzsch was in discussion with DVV a major German based international transport publishing company about hosting the 14th Transed in 2014.  He hoped to have a clear – and positive - answer from them by 31st March.
Tentative standby offers for alternatives for 2014 or 2015 were made by Anabela Simoes on behalf of Lisbon, and Tom Rickert spoke for the possibility of South Africa re-bidding if required.

Maryvonne Dejeammes commented that it is important to get Transed back to Europe to maintain interest among Europeans.

5. Framework for future Transed Conferences

Campbell McKee submitted a document (attached to Minutes) proposing a review of the governance of Transed conferences, with particular emphasis on developing continuity from one conference to the next, and using the time between Transeds better for the global development of accessible transport.  
The meeting welcomed the paper and members spoke in support of the ideas.

Points made during discussion included:
· Uwe Rutenberg stressed the need to bring young people in, and to bring the transport industry to the table.  

· Tom developed these points into the need to extend the number and range of stakeholders, and to improve the "marketing” of Transed generally, a theme warmly supported by Abha Negi.

· David Lewis envisaged an evolution of Transed from a conference to an institution, which happens to run conferences as just one of its potential roles. This in turn would need a governance structure, and a funding source, perhaps from an endowment.   Lalita Sen added that this could be like the Olympics; but let us not forget the health professionals.  Anabela saw it as an association, with the conference as a consequence.  
· Mabel Chau welcomed the idea of continuity and a more permanent structure, but also stressed the need for Transeds to concentrate on practical solutions. One element would be to use Daniel Blaise's paper on accessible conferences, and development of suitable benchmarks.  
· It was noted that the reports of previous Transeds are on the TRB TRIS files, and also at Transport Canada.

· Mohammed Yousuf envisaged the creation of appropriate roadmaps for achieving accessibility, through social networking and offering municipality data. 

· On the planning aspects, Harry Wolfe welcomed the idea of continuity.  Abha added that we should need a structure for future bids – e.g. who is eligible to bid to hold Transed?  Abha also remarked that she did not know what the organisers of a Transed had to hand back to ABE60 after the conference (Mabel agreed).

Further discussion focussed on the "marketing" and "selling" of Transed, as a movement, and potential partners in the governance of Transed, to work alongside TRB.  Campbell stressed that there is no suggestion that Transed should seek to leave the "sponsorship" of TRB; the ideal would be to find other international organisations of stature to support as co-sponsors, to give greater global credibility.

In summing up the discussion, Ann requested that Campbell produce a further paper reflecting the discussion, with more specific proposals on a potential future structure.



Action Campbell
6. Report on the work of Access Exchange International

Tom gave a summary report on the latest activities of AEI, together with copies of the January 2011 AEI Newsletter.

In particular he commented on the growth of door to door concepts into an increasing number of cities and countries; including Moscow 100, Sao Paolo 300; Istanbul 50; Cape Town 25; Curitiba 50; Kuala Lumpur 6.
7. Knowledge Exchange: Recent developments around the world

A quick review of developments highlighted by members included:

· John Eberhard reported on the formation of a new Sub-Committee on Safe Mobility for Older Women.

· Lalita reported on US DOT initiatives on liveable communities and sustainable communities.

· Nina Frid reported on Canadian developments: 

· 95% compliance on accessibility of air and rail terminals, plus 2 ferry terminals

· Introduction of a Communications Code relating to the accessibility of websites

· CTA is working on a review of personnel training

· And working on a review of air transport regulations for disabled passengers.

8.  The meeting adjourned at 3.15

PAGE  
1

